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I am out of town, but given the revelation of the text messages from Ann Arbor’s HR director Robyn Wilkerson, I agree that it is important to meet to discuss the implications of her actions for the ICPOC.
The ICPOC was formed, in part, to help the community have confidence not only in the police department, but also in city government's policing policies. Selecting a new police chief is an important part of that process.
The ICPOC would not be fulfilling its commitment to the community by assuming that this critical search was not compromised; it is thus imperative that we conclusively determine that it was not.
The ICPOC needs to be confident that the police chief search was not tainted by Ms. Wilkerson. For example, we need to know whether there were other candidates who may not have been considered or were not put forward due to Ms. Wilkerson’s directives to Kimberly Bennett.
An overarching concern is that Ms. Wilkerson’s behaviors may be indicative of problems that extend beyond her and to other areas of human resources.
Per the SGR letter to Howard Lazarus, Ms. Wilkerson participated at the beginning of the search, which is a critical time in the process, since many expectations are communicated at that time.
Thus, I have four questions and concerns that I would like addressed:
- What were the specific actions that Ms. Wilkerson carried out at the beginning of the search before handing it off to Ms. Bennett?
-What specific directions or guidelines regarding the search were given to Ms. Bennett by Ms. Wilkerson?
- Did Ms. Wilkerson have any contact with search materials or candidate information at any time during the search process?
- To what degree did Ms. Bennett follow directives from Ms. Wilkerson before or during the (ongoing) search process?
[bookmark: _gjdgxs]It seems unlikely that Ms. Wilkerson made derogatory comments to only the identified text message recipient, thus it is realistic that she may have expressed those sentiments to others who have yet to come forward. In the event that any such individuals may have shared those sentiments and/or further participated in the process knowing Ms. Wilkerson's unfortunate positions, the search itself would be fundamentally compromised.
